It was the 43rd Annual Spring Cook-out. The weather was a bit brisk, but that didn't stop the hardy Dearborn Kiwanians

from having some fun. Thanks to Rick Baker for graciously opening his home to us. Thanks too, to Adrienne and her better half, Wes for cooking and putting on the food spread. Hot Dogs, Brats, Pulled Pork and Shish Kabobs were the main fare, with beans, potato salad, fruit and pie like substance to round out the meal.

There were plenty of logo sweatshirts, hats and jackets to be seen. Besides the Detroit Tiger apparel, there was MSU,

U of M, and Baltimore Oriole emblems. Rick Baker wore a CSA belt buckle in honor of our Southern leaning member, Larry Jackson, who by the way will our speaker at the next meeting. It was good to see Jannell Itin, Pat Richardson, as well as Victor Martin, who was keeping the Mosquitos at bay, by smoking a big cigar.

Another Thank you goes out to Jerry Assenmacher, who totes all the party stuff to all the cookouts.

This Wednesday's meeting has elections, and a wonderful speaker slated.

Next Wednesday, June 3rd is the Tiger game: Meet at Frank Purrington's 7309 Highview Dearborn Heights, 48127, for Hot Dogs, Pizza, Beer and Soda. Gig start at 5:00 with cars & bus leaving 6:00-6:15. Even if you are not attending the game, you are welcome to the pre game festivities.

From the NYC desk, Brian Williams